

10-11-2017

MCSA Executive minutes 10/11/2017

Morris Campus Student Association

Follow this and additional works at: <http://digitalcommons.morris.umn.edu/mcsa>

Recommended Citation

Morris Campus Student Association, "MCSA Executive minutes 10/11/2017" (2017). *Morris Campus Student Association*. 127.
<http://digitalcommons.morris.umn.edu/mcsa/127>

This Minutes is brought to you for free and open access by the Campus Governance at University of Minnesota Morris Digital Well. It has been accepted for inclusion in Morris Campus Student Association by an authorized administrator of University of Minnesota Morris Digital Well. For more information, please contact skulann@morris.umn.edu.

Memo to: MCSA Executive Committee
From: President Wilson
Subject: Executive Committee Meeting, October 11th, 2017

Guests: Charles Hassinger, Jessica Gardner, & Sierra Brown

- I. Approve Agenda**
 - A. Tetrick motions**
 - B. Carman seconds**
 - C. Motion carries**
- II. Approve [Minutes from 10/4](#)**
 - A. Tetrick motions**
 - B. Johnson seconds**
 - C. Motion carries**
- III. Old Business:**
 - A. Upcoming events
 1. Facebook Group Guidelines
 - a) Applies to comments and breaking rules will result in being blocked from group.
 - b) Derogatory language towards certain people is not allowed.
 - c) Only Wilson, Debellis, and Tetrick can delete comments
 - (1) Falls into Campus Relations Job
 - (a) Too many administrators for the the page can cause more issues
 - (b) Bring in 1 or 2 more people from Campus Relations?
 - (c) Monitoring Comments?
 - (d) People might say it is against Freedom of Speech
 - d) Extend the rules
 - (1) Comments can be removed
 - (2) Repercussions?

- (a) 3 strike system
 - (i) Xcel document with names that have violated the rules
 - (ii) Each strike causes comment to be deleted
 - (a) Screenshots must be saved and entered into the Xcel document
 - (iii) Clarify that comments are posts
 - (a) “Not limited too...”
 - (b) Reserving the right to take it case by case
 - (b) Post today about the guidelines and mention it will be discussed at the next forum
 - (i) Comments do count as strikes
 - (ii) Do not comment against other individuals or groups
 - (iii) Rosemark: Should we disable comments on the page until next forum?
 - (a) It would be for convenience and MCSA could get in trouble
 - (iv) Stay after and help Wilson write the facebook post
 - (a) Lenius, Kalidindi, & Carmen
 - (v) Hold a meeting regarding what is happening to campus culture
2. Brown: Northstar has a part about rape that I wanted to discuss with the student leaders of campus
- a) Wilson motions to add this discussion to the meeting
 - b) Tetrick seconds
 - c) Motion passes to add this discussion to agenda

- d) MCSA should not approach the northstar because of certain climate
- e) Talk to editors that are listed on the front page. Perhaps send an email
- f) If anyone can provide an argument about how they are not following student conduct code it would be helpful
 - (1) Approach them and if they are not willing to listen then take it to a higher power
- g) Gardner: I can talk to you after Brown regarding the article

B. Campus Conversation Facilitators/Note takers

- 1. Sign up [here](#)
- 2. Lenius: Specifically need note takers. Student input is greatly needed and appreciated
- 3. Wilson: Might post of the Facebook page to advertise the Canvas site for discussion and the google forum

C. MCSA Gala and UMM Fundraiser in the Spring Semester

- 1. Tetrick: Discussed in Campus Relations.
 - a) Introduced the idea.
 - b) March 22nd as the potential date
 - c) Everyone is gonna come up with potential events and talk to orgs about getting involved in the Gala for the next meeting
- 2. Wilson: There is a board of regents meeting, so Chancellor Behr will be out of town. What staff speaker? Faculty speaker? Outside of MCSA student speaker?
- 3. Faculty
 - a) Sheri Breen
- 4. Reach out to student body to nominate speakers
- 5. Bring suggestions to Tetrick
- 6. ASG funding?

- a) Pilugin and Wilson are meeting with Vice chancellor for funding for the land-lord survey. Thursday, March 22nd

IV. New Business:

A. New executive committee member. Sam Rosemark is the new first year council representative

1. Have an event for first year students to meet the first year representatives?
2. Lenius: Any issues from first years?
 - a) Food
 - (1) Getting people to fill out the Sedexo survey
 - b) Residential Halls
 - (1) Motion sensor for lights in hallways and public spaces
 - c) Bathrooms around campus
 - (1) Bring up with Facilities Management for renovations
 - (2) Come up with specific bathrooms
 - (3) Lenius: in the 2 year plan, the bathrooms are in order of which are in most need.
 - d) Google Form as we table next week
 - (1) Post on the Class of 2021 page
3. Everyone take the Sedexo Survey. You can win prizes!

B. Alumni network issues

1. The alumni office refuses to give alumni info to departments and says that if students want to connect with alumni they have to go to their office. Departments want the info so they can give it to their students/adviseses. Alumni relations is holding the info hostage! Ask Michelle to tell them to change their policy and share it with departments? Chem and Poli Sci are trying to make alumni database, lots of holes, missing info that the office has is just sitting there.
 - a) Academic affairs or Student Services?
 - (1) Student Services -Debellis and Wilson work with Pilugin

2. SOMEONE PRINT NAME TAGS PLEASE

a) Sending out to printing services

3. Annika

a) Not on Forum anymore. Still going to committee meetings

V. Member, Committee, and Organization Reports

A. Elsie

B. Ruby-excused absence (Dance ensemble preview night)

C. Sara

D. Salvi-excused absence (Midterms)

E. Noah-Meeting tomo about landlords. Do some surveys about listserv resolution.

F. Steven-MCSA logos coming by end of week

G. Parker-excused absence (Board of Regents)

H. Autumn

I. Tiernan-There was a heated debate about the planning committee and its job because the task forces will be taking its duties. So it will be more of a visionary approach and coming up with new ideas rather than taking action. Meeting with chancellor next time. Committee might be suspended

J. Sam

K. Alec

L. Harshita

VI. [Agenda Construction for October 23rd](#)

VII. Adjournment

A. Wilson motions

B. Lenius seconds

C. Motion passes